JUMPING NSW

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held by Zoom, on Wednesday, 4 September, 2024

Meeting commenced at 7.00pm and closed at 7.40 pm

1. Present: Jane Kibble, Jane Frankum, Colleen Brook, Andrew Inglis, John Vallance, Katrina Dukats, Annette Maunder, Cathy Brown, Sue Ruff, Vicki Roycroft, Kate Edwards, James Mooney, Belinda Torrens, George Sanna, Louise Light, Brad Frankum, Kathy Staples, Rod McQueen, Jess Brown

2. Apologies: Sarah Dreverman

3. Minutes of Previous AGM: THAT the Minutes be accepted
Moved Vicki Roycroft , seconded Jane Frankum		carried

4. Presidents Report:
Good evening and welcome to the 2024 Jumping NSW AGM. Welcome to all members, committee members and any visitors here tonight.
To say that the year has flown seems to be stating the obvious.  As the hiatus that was COVID is viewed more and more through the rear view mirror, the number of events across NSW and Australia seems to grow rapidly.
Clubs are holding more events, including competitions, training days and fun activities. Agricultural shows continue to provide an invaluable service to both grass roots and experienced competitors with a wide range of competitions across the state. Thoroughbreds are being supported with new competitions such as those run by Racing NSW and the Thoroughbred Sport Horse Association. Competitions are running almost every weekend and jumping riders are often spoiled for choice.
 A number of important changes and trials have been implemented by Equestrian Australia at a national level this year that affect jumping riders in particular.
Base registration is the first. All jumping horses that compete in competitions under 1.05m need to be base registered. This costs $40, plus the costs of microchipping. Horses that are not base registered cannot participate in any competition held by an affiliated organisation. There are now 1556 base-registered horses in NSW. There were 489 base registrations in the last financial year. 
Next, the 08 Safety Reporting form has been modified after extensive consultation with State CEOs and Jumping Committees. Equestrian Australia (EA) has modified the existing Form 08 to include a sixth reporting option to allow show organisers or administrators to enter the total number of entries (each height class a horse competes in is regarded as a separate entry).
This will allow tracking of:
· The rate of incidents vs the number of entries over time, to give a truer picture of the risk rather than just the raw numbers of incidents
· the effects on safety performance of any changes or safety initiatives the EA discipline committee may introduce.
Another EA Safety initiative is the trial minimum medical requirements for jumping events (MMRs) which will run from 1 September to 31 December. During this period, EA are asking all clubs and organising committees to report the level of medical coverage they provide at their competitions compared to a trial set of MMRs. The goal is to gather clear and specific data regarding the cost, availability, and practicality of achieving a certain standard of medical response at our events.
The trial introduces a target set of MMRs to serve as a benchmark. These are not yet final or mandated standards but are designed to provide something to aim for and gather valuable data. While some competitions may already meet or even exceed these MMRs, others may face challenges due to availability, cost, or other reasons. This trial will help EA understand these challenges and collect data to inform future decisions.
Further information on these changes can be found on the EA website.

Membership
The membership of Jumping NSW is 527 which includes our jumping officials.
According to Equestrian NSW (ENSW) data, there are 2783 current ENSW members that list jumping as an interest. For the last financial year there were 3131. It is the 2nd largest discipline in NSW. 1441 current members list jumping as their primary interest. There were 624 jumping licenses purchased last year. 365 have been purchased so far this year. 
JNSW Contributions to clubs:
Jumping NSW has contributed to affiliated clubs with a range of financial assistance for specific purposes. 

JJD support has assisted a significant number of clubs and officials with support to run this live scoring program. 
Medical support has provided financial assistance to the value of $10,000 shared among affiliated clubs to help counter the cost of providing suitable medical support over the past 12 months. 

Club support has assisted affiliated clubs with the provision of goods and services that make for smoother running of their club. This support, shared among affiliated clubs, has provided a range of things, from appropriate safety cups, new and better jump rails, improved jumping surfaces to gear trailers. Over $25,000 has been allocated for club support.

Financial support has been provided to those affiliated clubs for World Cup events to assist with the cost of officials. World Cups are generally the only FEI jumping events run in NSW and are important to ensure our FEI officials can retain their accreditation. They are often our only link to international competitions and allow our high performance riders a solid stepping stone to overseas events through MERs etc.

Swabbing is an important part of safe and fair sport and can be an expensive cost for organisers. To that end, JNSW assists events with swabbing. 

Jumping NSW has sought ways to help clubs in the challenging task of running training days, competitions and officials training and has looked for ways to better support the organisations that support jumping in NSW.

JNSW Events
This past financial year, Jumping NSW has run the following: 
State Championships
JNSW Summer Classic, including the CSI-W1* World Cup
Autumn Classic
Winter Classic
This year the Winter Classic incorporated the Australian leg of the FEI Children’s Tour 2024, which was meant to run as part of Camden but was rained out. The event was very successful and provided an introduction to FEI events for our children. This opportunity exposes them to the wider world of jumping and if successful, they have the opportunity of competing overseas in borrowed horse competitions..
 
Disappointingly, there were no clubs willing to hold the Country Championships or the Indoor Championships, despite them being advertised for committees to run. Both these events are financially supported by JNSW, have a structure already in place and JNSW is willing to assist with help and advice where needed. Give it some thought.
 
Officials Support
Without officials, we would have no sport. They are important to ensure our sport is fair and safe and played on a level playing field. JNSW has committed to training and supporting our officials via helping clubs put on clinics and offering mentoring opportunities at a number of our events. 

This financial year we have facilitated Course Designers clinics, Judges clinics and Stewards clinics in a range of areas, covering a large part of NSW. 

In addition, any trainee judges, stewards and course designers are encouraged to contact JNSW and come assist at our Autumn and Winter Classic events. This allows officials in training the opportunity to shadow officials, practice their skills and be mentored by the experienced officials in attendance. Contact JNSW if this might be of interest to you.

Awards Night
Congratulations to the JNSW nominees for 2023 awards:

Volunteer of the Year Cec Staples
Services to Sport Sue West
Official of the Year Jennifer Smith
Horse of the Year Cooley Gangster
Young Rider of the Year Anneliese Wansey
Senior Rider of the Year Tom McDermott
Amateur Rider of the Year Sarah Dodd

It was an exciting night and a thrill to see so many of our hard-working members be rewarded for their efforts. 

In conclusion, I must sincerely thank the Jumping NSW Committee, and in particular the executive Jane Frankum, Annette Maunder and Cathy Brown who have all provided invaluable support and assistance.

Thanks also to ENSW CEO Vireena Peacock, who has been approachable, helpful and wants only the best for equestrian support. Brad Frankum, ENSW Chair has likewise been supportive in his interactions and allows me to ask a wide range of “what if” questions without judgement. 

Thank you everybody for being with us tonight and assisting Jumping NSW in conducting its business. 

Jane Kibble
President 

5. Treasurer’s Report: See Annex A for financial figures
Cathy Brown delivered the Treasurer’s report.     The financial year began with JNSW having a substantial surplus.     However, this was depleted by a loss on the 2023 State Championships due to lower entries and higher expenses.      At the 2023 championships the Malyon Gift was honored with a payment of $10,000 to the winner of the Senior State Championship.    However, JNSW is yet to receive any money from the Public Trustee of NSW which is handling the Estate of the late Eric Malyon to support this extra prizemoney.    The $10,000 will not be offered at this year’s State Championship.      Efforts are in process to try to resolve this situation.
Motion: THAT the Treasurer’s report be accepted
Moved Cathy Brown   seconded Sue Ruff 	carried

6. Auditor: Motion: THAT the Committee ask the Treasurer to look for a new auditor with up to date digital systems.
Moved Sue Ruff     seconded Vicki Roycroft    carried

 
7. Declaration of Committee: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]At the close of nominations on Wednesday, 1 August, 2024 there were five nominations for the four vacancies.   An election was held, the Retuning Officer was Vireena Peacock, CEO of Equestrian NSW.
The successful candidates were
Cathy Brown, Jane Frankum, Annette Maunder and Sue Ruff.
Their term will run from 2024 to 2026.

Committee members whose term runs from 2023 to 2025 are
Sarah Dreverman, Kate Edwards. Andrew Inglis, Jane Kibble, Louise Light, James Mooney, Vicki Roycroft, George Sanna, John Vallance.

8. General Business
There was no General Business matters received.
Brad Frankum proposed a vote of thanks to Jane Kibble and the Committee for their work as volunteers for the sport.
This was supported by acclamation from the meeting.

Meeting closed at 7.40pm
